Delph Community Association Executive Committee
Minutes of the meeting held on 14th May 2018
Present: Keith Begley (KB), Geoff Bayley(GB), Pat Howard (PH), Sue Lund (SL), Janet Curwell (JKC) Mike Clegg (MC),
Apologies: Phillida Shipp(PS),Graham Griffiths (GG)
Minutes of the General Meeting held on 17th April 208 were accepted as correct.
Matters arising:
Agenda
1. Treasurers Report  (MC)
Nat West Bank Current Account		£  2,062.63
Nat West Bank Reserve Account		£ 21,955.08
Cash 						        £0.00
Total						£ 24,017.71
We have recently received £5000 from the library service.
MC has been investigating our public liability insurance cover. The insurance does cover the Chapel Garden. We have increased the cover for the library to 10 million and have been advised to do the same for the Chapel Garden. MC has requested a quotation for the premium probably around £500. This covers all employees which included volunteers.
2. Report from Parish Council (GB)
GB reported the proposed closure of Delph high Street from 16-21st May. It appears there has been no general notification about this. The only public notice appears to be on the bus stop. GB says it was discussed at the PC traffic committee meeting and they expected people would know of it. DCA (KB) to email Oldham Highways to voice our concerns about the lack of public information.
Proposed traffic lights at the Royal George was also discussed and generally felt it was not a good idea.
Signage on The bridge in Delph was also discussed. Highways say it is not top of their priority list. New signs would cost £3000 as they would have to be illuminated. KB feels signs are unnecessary it just needs to be reinstated as 2 lanes.
The possibility of a mirror was raised again apparently the New Edition of the Road Traffic signs manual would allow us to put up our own. We need to have this in writing from Highways.
Problems also of the HGVs coming down Grains Road the recent one got stuck and blocked the village for about 3 hours. Either SatNav error or just ignorance. The road is signed with a 7.5ton weight limit except for access. An alternative sign might read except for loading and unloading as Rochdale are trialing.

3. Report from Communities Meeting (GG)
GG unable to attend
4. Saddleworth Neighbour Plan 
No further communication from the team
5. Chapel Gardens update (KB)(PH)
KB and Danny (gardener) have removed to large bushes which were badly damaged by the winter weather.
A third bench has been ordered but the cost is as yet unknown. KB wanted to know exactly how much money there was to spend on the Chapel Garden. MC unable to say without going through the books. It was agreed KB could spend up to  £5000. He would like to buy some new large shrubs to create an instant impact and also the turf for the graves.
6. Publicity( PS)
As some of us were unsure what information should go on which site Phillida has suggested the following:
The web site is for information and all minutes should be posted on it. If anyone notices anything that is incorrect on the website they should contact Dave Cummins to correct it.
The Facebook page is really for advertising coming events and then reporting on them, with photos. This material should be sent to Emily. She also likes to post photos of Delph and in particular Chapel Garden. 
We may need to look at this with regard to the new Data Protection laws.
7. Report on Delph Library for the DCA Exec Meeting on 14.5.18
The Library Assistant was due to be withdrawn at the beginning of May, but the ‘Tuesday Volunteers’ have not all been trained on the Spydus system. As this is due to technical difficulties Oldham Libraries are giving us a Library Assistant on a Tuesday for at least another week.
 Ian Shepherd has held a training session for the Tuesday Volunteers on booking tickets for Saddleworth Players and Live in Saddleworth, but the volunteers have not done it for real yet.
 We now have 18 new volunteers who are working regularly in the library, which is great. My next task is to apply for DBS checks for those who do not have up to date certificates.
At the beginning of July a Library Assistant will not be working in Delph on Friday mornings, so the Friday volunteers will have to be fully trained by then.
Phillida Shipp  12.5.18
8. Fund Raising
Scarecrows SL The Scarecrow trail booklets should be ready 17th May. Posters on 15thMay. We need to get selling the Scarecrow booklets Sue would like everyone to take about 10 to sell to friends and relatives. There will be 24 Scarecrows in all.
Josie Whitehead’s daughter Susan has suggested we recognise the best 6 Scarecrows with a Rosette which she will provide.
Tea Party PH Pat has realised that she can no longer do original date of 14th July so suggested revised date for the Chapel Garden Part is 4th August. She will check if the Methodist Hall is free.
9. Village Clean up
The next session is Hanging Baskets on Saturday 19th May @ 10am. JKC to put posters up around the village and has asked Emily to post it on Facebook.
It was suggested we get a banner advertising the Clean up sessions in advance of when they are on to communicate it to the village. Full discussion next meeting.

10. 
11. AOB
[bookmark: _GoBack]KB The Chapel Garden is owned by The Saddleworth Trust (TST) they hold the deeds. They also seem to be paying insurance for the garden so effectively it is insured twice. However they have no income. David Shipp has proposed that the DCA lease the Garden from TST for a peppercorn rent - £200 -  then they would no longer have to pay insurance. MC to find out the implications of this; do we now have property and what impact might it have on our insurance premiums?
GB The Annual open Parish Council meeting is 16th May 2018 @ 7.30pm in the lower room of Uppermill Civic Hall.
SL Raised the issue of having our General Meetings in a more obvious public space to raise more awareness and suggested the coffee lounge of The Swan. KB felt that pubs were not a suitable place but would be happy with for example St Thomas’s hall. To discuss in full at next meeting.
Date and time of next Meetings

Executive committee Meeting Monday 4th June 2018 @ 10.30 Delph Library
DCA General Meeting Tuesday 13rd July 2018  @ 7.45pm bar Lounge Millgate Arts Centre

delph.org.uk/
To find out the latest information click on News on the website.

Follow us on our Facebook page 
www.facebook.com/delphcommunityassociation

